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God is full of Grace! 
Monthly Feature: MMS Experience complete! Summer and Fall Plans 

ast June, we moved to 

Coshocton, Ohio to begin our 

home assignment with ABWE. The 

end of this June marked one full year 

of aviation maintenance experience 

and training for Andrew at 

Missionary Maintenance Service. It 

also marked a year of living stateside 

in the same place, attending the same 

church, and having a relatively 

“normal” life experience for us as a 

newly married couple. This means 

that our home assignment with ABWE has been completed; 

praise the Lord with us! God has been so good and 

faithful to us for this entire year. The Psalmist expressed it 

well in Psalm 36:5, “Your steadfast love, O LORD, 

extends to the heavens, your faithfulness to the clouds.” 

Looking Back: 

-On May 5th, we were blessed to present the Ghana 

ministry with our Ohio church family at Calvary Baptist 

Church of Coshocton. Near the end of May, we participated 

with the church in a Memorial Day Parade. We are very 

grateful for the year of ministry we’ve had with this local 

body of believers. 

-June was 

VBS month! 

In Ohio, we 

served as 

leaders for 

Calvary’s 

2nd-3rd 

grader group 

and were the 

missionaries 

of the week! 

In Kansas, we 

were 

missionaries of the week for Union Valley Bible Church. 

We thank God for the generosity of these two churches 

from different places!  

-The last three weeks of June, Andrew led singing for the 

church service as the pastor’s family was on vacation.  

-June 28th marked Andrew’s last official day of working at 

MMS and we enjoyed a celebratory lunch at the hangar. 

-July is a very busy month for us as 

we travel west, east, and north. We 

flew out of Columbus on July 1st, and 

were picked up in Omaha, NE by 

family. We drove a few more hours 

west and arrived at Andrew’s Mom’s 

house west of North Platte, NE. A 

planned 4th of July family reunion 

and a sister’s 25th year wedding 

anniversary celebration kept us busy 

for the whole week! We are flying 

back to Columbus on July 10th.  

Looking Ahead: 

-On June 11th, Rebecca 

has her 20-week anatomy 

scan for baby Johnson. We 

are excited to see the 

baby! 

-On Sunday, July 14th, we 

leave for ABWE 

headquarters in 

Harrisburg, PA for a week 

long course called 

Essential Missions 

Components. Pray for us as we continue to complete our 

pre-field assignments. 

-July will end for us in Oshkosh, WI! We are attending 

EAA AirVenture as ABWE Aviation representatives in the 

International Association of Missionary Aviation tent. The 

event runs from July 22nd to July 28th. We will be there 

with ABWE Aviation Recruiter Randy Hoffman for the 

entire week and a few other ABWE Aviation missionaries 

who will attend throughout the week. 

-As we look past this busy month, please pray for us as we 

focus on raising our remaining support. We have $2,100 of 

regular monthly support to raise! Please prayerfully 

consider supporting us financially. This will be our focus 

for the rest of the year into 2025.  

-Our home sending church in South Dakota is prayerfully 

planning to ordain Andrew as a minister in September! 

Praise the Lord with us as we take this step. 
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Helping at VBS 
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